



# Teversal, Stanton Hill & Skegby Neighbourhood Forum

[www.tssneighbourhoodplan.org](http://www.tssneighbourhoodplan.org)

## Public Transport Working Group

The Group has met a couple of times and agreed a course of action to improve bus services in the area.

Bill Purdue has written to Trent Barton Group, who operated the Spira service, seeking meeting to discuss the reasons for the service's withdrawal and explore ways of re-instating it. So far they haven't offered one.

Helen-Ann Smith is working within Notts. County Council to use her influence to improve funding for services and better bus coverage.

Bill Purdue and I had a very positive meeting with Gloria de Piero who is very supportive. She wants to work with us on a campaign and has asked the Group to come up with suggestions as to how a campaign can be put together and what its objectives will be. Gloria also promised to write to Trent Barton pressing them to meet the Group.

The Forum as a whole is trying to arrange a meeting with Tibshelf Parish Council to explore ways in which we can co-operate on issues, one being the re-instatement of the Spira service.

Mike Vardy.  
Forum Chair.